
“… may they all be one” 

Thirtieth Sunday in Ordinary Time 
Year B  24th October 2021 

World Mission Sunday 

The Word of God for the 26
th

 Sunday in Ordinary 

Time. Blindness, spiritual sight, and discipleship 

 

In Mark's gospel Jesus began his journey to Jerusalem 

in 8:22, and in this Sunday's gospel he has just about 

arrived: this is the last event prior to his triumphal 

entrance on Palm Sunday.  The journey began with 

the healing of a blind man (8:22-26) and now it ends 

with the healing of blind Bartimaeus (10:46-52). 

Between these two stories of blindness we find the 

three passion predictions, each one followed by a 

graphic and embarrassing presentation of the 

disciples' spiritual blindness as they fail to 

understand Jesus' identity and mission.  This journey 

to Jerusalem is Jesus' last attempt to open the eyes of 

their understanding, to help them to see both who he 

is and what discipleship means. 

 

The first story about a blind man (8:22-26) records a 

gradual healing:  Jesus first put spittle on the blind 

man's eyes and, though the man's vision improves, he 

still cannot see clearly; only after Jesus lays hands on 

him does he see clearly.  This is the situation of the 

disciples as a group:  their blindness is only gradually 

removed.  The end of the journey — not Jerusalem, 

but the cross — will result in clear vision (15:39). 

 

In this Sunday's episode Bartimaeus appears 'by the 

roadside' — he is not yet on the road with Jesus, i.e., 

he is not a disciple.  When he cries out, he uses the 

title 'Son of David' which rightly points to Jesus' 

ancestry and indicates that the rightful heir to the 

throne is now approaching his own city.  Yet, it is not 

a title that Jesus will use of himself nor does it 

adequately disclose his true identity. But once 

approached by Jesus, Bartimaeus addresses him as 

'master' [Greek = 'my teacher'], which accurately 

describes the relationship from a disciple's 

perspective.  When his eyes are opened and he can 

see clearly, he follows Jesus on the way.  This is the 

goal of all Jesus' laboured teaching: to open the eyes 

of the disciples so that they see him clearly and 

follow him on the road which leads to the cross. 

 

 

 

Banyo Nundah Catholic Parish 
 

Banyo, Nudgee, Nudgee Beach, Nundah, Virginia and sections of Clayfield, Northgate and Wavell Heights 

Our mission is to be a welcoming, prayerful, embracing parish, united in 

Christ, strengthening the faith and transforming the spiritual life of the 

community.  We aim to be caring and responsive, sharing the Good 

News, and living the values of the Gospel. 

Acknowledgement of Country 

‘We, the parishioners of the Banyo Nundah Catholic Parish, 

acknowledge the Turrbal People who are the Traditional Custodians of 

this land. We pay respect to the Elders past, present and future and 

extend that respect to other Aboriginal and Torres Strait Islander 

People present. 

THE MONTH OF HOLY SOULS  

During the month of November, it is the long tradition 

of the Church that we pray for our brothers and sisters 

in the faith who have died. In each church there will be 

a Book of Remembrance. If you wish, in it you may 

write the names of your loved ones, relatives or 

friends who have died. Every Mass in each of our par-

ish churches will be offered during November in a gen-

eral way for those whose names have been written this 

year in the Book of Remembrance.  

  

You may wish to have a Mass offered individually for 

your family members or friends who have died. To do 

this you are invited to use the envelopes provided for 

November Masses. Please record the names on the 

outside of the envelope and inside place the Mass of-

fering (usually $15). 

 

A folder of prayers, Holy Souls – A Week of Prayers is 

available at Masses that may assist you in your pray-

ers. 

 

MASSES FOR ALL SAINTS DAY AND ALL SOULS DAY 

All Saints Day – Monday 1
st

 November 

7am Corpus Christi Church, Nundah 

9am Holy Trinity Church, Banyo 

 

All Souls Day – Tuesday 2
nd

 November 

7am Corpus Christi Church, Nundah 

9am Holy Trinity Church, Banyo 

R E A L  P R E S E N C E  N U N D A H 

CONFERENCE OF ST VINCENT DE 

PAUL - CHRISTMAS HAMPERS 2021 

As in previous years, our Nundah 

Conference of St Vincent de Paul will provide Christmas 

Hampers to approximately 60 needy families in our 

suburb of Nundah, parts of Clayfield and Wavell Heights 

in the form of Woolworths/Coles Food and Kmart/BigW 

Gift vouchers. We take this opportunity to thank our 

Parishioners and benefactors who have been so generous 

in past years.  
 

Envelopes marked “St Vincent de Paul - Real Presence 

Nundah Conference - Christmas Hamper Appeal” will be 

placed at Corpus Christie church entrances. Kindly 

enclose your cash/cheque donation in an envelope and 

place it in the collection plate during any Corpus Christi 

weekend Masses commencing from 31
st
 October to the 

12th December 2021.  Your generous donations will 

certainly help put a smile on recipient family faces, which 

will be deeply appreciated.  
 

Thanking you. St Vincent de Paul Society Real Presence 

Nundah Conference. 



Please Pray For  

Those who are sick:  

Peter Ham, Justin Carr, Harry White, Dale Brown, Emilia 

Long, Alexander Diestel, Kateri Byrnes, Rod Perry, 

Lynette Bevis, Marie Hetherington, Gordon Elsmore, 

Graham Byrnes, Cyril O’Sullivan, Sanjay Kumar, Norm 

Mansini, Philip Kerr, Kurt Lucas, Hugh Hamilton, Neil 

O’Connor, Marian Fernando, Robbie Minns, Karen Kelly. 

Lord, show them your loving care 
(If you know someone who no longer requires to be included on this 

list, please contact the Parish Office.  Thank you.) 

 

Faithful Departed 

Joseph Lam (Senior) 

Joseph Lam (Junior) 

Anna Tran 

Teresa D’Avila Lam 
 

May they rest in peace 
 

 
Mass with Anointing of the Sick (Nundah) 
9am Friday 29 October, Corpus Christi, 

Nundah 

 f transport is required 

 

 
Parish School Mass 
5pm Mass at Banyo next Sunday 31 October. 

 
The Holy Father’s Intentions for October 
Intention for evangelisation – Missionary disciples 

We pray that every baptised person may be 

engaged in evangelisation, available to the 

mission, by being witnesses of a life that has 

the flavour of the Gospel.  

 

The month of October is dedicated to the Holy 

Rosary.  

 

Stewardship 
“And Jesus said to him, ‘Go your way; 

your faith has made you well.’   And 

immediately he received his sight and 

followed him on the way.”        (MARK 10:52) 

 

Faith is believing in something even though you may 

not be able to physically see it.  Many people think that 

miracles don’t happen anymore.  This is hard, but try 

to focus on the positive and not the negative things in 

your life.  When you focus on your blessings instead of 

your hardships, miracles will seem common.  You will 

see God’s active presence in your daily life.  You will 

begin to develop an attitude of gratitude. 

 

A Vocation View 
Thirtieth Sunday in Ordinary Time - B 

A VOCATION VIEW: ‘Master Grant that I may see’. 

The values we were blind to in our youth, now 

become clear.  Blindness gives way to vision 

through faith in Jesus.  As children of God, we are 

called to do good things, and to witness God’s love.  

LITURGY TIMES 
 

SUNDAY MASSES — Use Check In Qld App 

Holy Trinity, Banyo   7.30am 

        5pm  

Corpus Christi, Nundah 6pm Saturday evening 

        9.30am 
 

WEEKDAY MASS — Use Check In Qld App 

Monday 25 October 

 ***No 7am Mass until November 1
st

*** 

 

Wednesday 27 October 

 9am at Holy Trinity, Banyo 

   

Thursday 28 October 

 Sts Simon and Jude, apostles 

 6:30pm at Holy Trinity, Banyo 

  

Friday 29 October 

 9am Anointing Mass at Corpus Christi, Nundah 

 

SACRAMENTS 
 

SACRAMENT OF MERCY (PENANCE) 

Please contact Fr Bernie at the Parish Office to arrange 

a time. 
 

BAPTISM  

2nd & 3rd Saturday of the month 

Please contact the Parish Office during office hours.   

At least THREE months notice is required. 

 

FIRST PENANCE, CONFIRMATION,  

FIRST COMMUNION 

Annually.  Please contact the Parish Office 

 

MARRIAGE 

Please contact the Parish Office. 

At least SIX months notice is required. 

 

SICK CALLS, COMMUNION TO THE SICK 

Please contact the Parish Office. 

EUCHARISTIC ADORATION 

Nundah: Sun, Mon, Tue & Wed 

5pm to midnight 

Banyo: Thu, Fri & Sat 

7am to 11am 

Roster Co-ordinator: Rob 0401 685 447 

banyo.nundah.adoration@gmail.com 

REMINDER — Face Masks remain mandatory at 

Mass and adoration upon entry and exit of the 

Church and at Communion time.  

 

Ensure you check in with the Check in Qld App or 

see a welcomer to register. 

 

 

mailto:banyo.nundah.adoration@gmail.com


MORNING TEA 

Morning Tea next weekend at Banyo after 

7.30am Mass.  Please bring a plate to share.   

All welcome.   

RCIA 

The next RCIA meeting will be Wednesday 27
th

 

October at 7pm at Holy Trinity church, Banyo.  

PARISH PASTORAL COUNCIL MEETING 

The next Parish Pastoral Council Meeting will be held 

on Thursday 28
th

 October at Banyo at 7pm. 

 

FRIDAY 9AM MASS 29 OCTOBER 

Mass with Anointing of the Sick 

PARISH OFFICE 

The Parish Office will be closed on Friday 29
th

 

October due to the public holiday. 

THANK YOU 

We welcome Fr Bernie back from his annual leave next 

week and thank Fr Frank Jones and Monsignor John 

Grace for celebrating Eucharist with us in Fr Bernie’s 

absence.  

 

CHRISTMAS APPEAL FOR POOR CHILDREN IN SRI 

LANKA 

"Those who are gracious to the poor lend to the Lord, 

and the Lord will fully repay them." Proverbs 19:17 

 

Donations of the following items are needed before 

10th November in order to be shipped to Sri Lanka. 

Used & unlocked mobile phones, second-hand laptops 

that still work,  good & clean soft toys, childrens' 

puzzles, childrens' clothing (size 10/12 and under).  

Cash donations are also very welcome.  

 

There will be a box at the back of Holy Trinity Church, 

Banyo or you can call Colina on 0422111321 if you 

need items to be collected.  

Envelopes for the appeal are at the back of each church. 

POSITION VACANT – PARISH SECRETARY 

Applications are open for a position at the 

Sunnybank Parish. A person with excellent 

administration and time management skills required 

for a part time position of Parish Secretary working 

30 hours a week. 

 

For additional information, please visit the 

Archdiocese of Brisbane website: 

https://clientapps.jobadder.com/68451/aob-internal-

career-opportunities/377982/parish-secretary-

sunnybank-parish 

 

Applications close: 29 October 2021 

 

HARVEST JOURNEYS – ANNOUNCING CATHOLIC 

ROADTRIPS 2022 

Welcome to our stunning new range of home-grown 

Catholic Roadtrips for 2022! 

 

Choose from twelve awe-inspiring sacred journeys 

that explore the Catholic heart of Australia and New 

Zealand. Friendly chaplains, memorable Masses, the 

best of sites and tour inclusions, breaking bread with 

fellow pilgrims, meaningful stories both ancient and 

new, and moments of sacred encounter with faith 

communities along the way - a Catholic Roadtrip will 

take you on a pilgrimage experience like never 

before. 

 

HEALING OF THE FAMILY TREE MASS - FRIDAY, 5TH 

NOVEMBER, 2021, AT 7.30PM 

 

Are there patterns of sin and/or trauma 

in your family tree? Bring your family tree 

Genogram to the healing power of Jesus 

in the Eucharist at the Healing of the 

Family Tree Mass to be held at St. Mary 

Magdalene's Church, Cecil Road, Bardon, on Friday, 

5th November, 2021 at 7.30pm.  Fr. Neville Yun will 

be the principal celebrant.  A Prayer, preparation 

information for the Mass and a Genogram are available 

on the CCR Brisbane website under "Calendar" 

www.ccrbrisbane.org.au.  You just need to click on the 

link under the date of the event. This information will 

also be available at the Church on the night. The 

Genogram will be presented as part of the Offertory 

during Mass.  

 

F o r  m o r e  d e t a i l s ,  c o n t a c t  L e n  o n 

lenpatairey@gmail.com or by mobile 0421 977 849.  

 

(Sponsored by Catholic Charismatic Renewal, Bardon.) 

https://clientapps.jobadder.com/68451/aob-internal-career-opportunities/377982/parish-secretary-sunnybank-parish
https://clientapps.jobadder.com/68451/aob-internal-career-opportunities/377982/parish-secretary-sunnybank-parish
https://clientapps.jobadder.com/68451/aob-internal-career-opportunities/377982/parish-secretary-sunnybank-parish
https://protect-au.mimecast.com/s/BsYSCwV18ZIGqQrGiVvxHb9?domain=cvvyq04.na1.hubspotlinksstarter.com
https://protect-au.mimecast.com/s/2ebxCxngN9h170N1t8809FU?domain=cvvyq04.na1.hubspotlinksstarter.com
https://protect-au.mimecast.com/s/xvqkCBNq7Qc7LApzcNXQkx?domain=ccrbrisbane.org.au
mailto:lenpatairey@gmail.com


 

DRAGONFLY MINISTRIES 

The Tree of Life: (Reflections on St Bonaventure’s Lignum Vitae) – a 

quiet weekend with opportunity to explore the God who comes close 

and do as St Bonaventure did: fall in love with God over and over again. 

Come and experience a time of guided prayerful reflection. 
 

Dates: Friday 10 December – Sunday 12 December or Friday 14 January 

– Sunday 16 January (both programs begin on Friday at 6pm and 

conclude on Sunday at 3pm) 

 

Place: Santa Teresa Spirituality Centre, Wellington Street, Ormiston 

 

Cost: $370 ($340 for pensioners, f/t students and unemployed), 

includes all accommodation, meals, resources, spiritual direction and 

facilitation. 

 

To register or enquire contact: grace@dragonflyministries.net.au or 

0409 524 283 

 

 

Safeguarding Policy 

The Archdiocese of Brisbane holds that children, young     

people and vulnerable adults are a gift from God with 

an intrinsic right to dignity of life, respect and security 

from physical and emotional harm.  
 

They are to be treasured, nurtured and safeguarded by 

all.  This means that everyone in the church must 

ensure that the fundamental rights of children, young 

people and vulnerable adults are respected.  

PROPER OF THE MASS  

 

Introductory Rites 

 

 Liturgy of the Word 

 

 

Responsorial Psalm 

(R.)   The Lord has done great things for us; 

 We are filled with joy. 

 

Gospel Acclamation 

Alleluia, alleluia! 

 Our Saviour Jesus Christ has done away with death, 

 And brought us life through his gospel; 

Alleluia! 

 

Profession of Faith 

Apostles’ Creed  

 

     Liturgy of the Eucharist 

 

Eucharistic Prayer II 

Memorial Acclamation III Save us, Saviour of the world 

 

 Communion Rite 
 

Readings—Sunday 31
st

 October 

31
st

 Sunday in Ordinary Time 

Deuteronomy 6:2-6 

Hebrews 7:23-28 

Mark 12:28-34 

© English translation of the Psalm Responses are taken from the Lectionary for Mass  
1981, International Commission on English (ICEL). All rights reserved. 

PARISH DIRECTORY 

           Parish Website:   www.banyonundahcatholic.org.au  

           Facebook:    Banyo Nundah Catholic Parish 
 

Corpus Christi Church   65 Bage Street, Nundah     Holy Trinity Church    352 St Vincent’s Road, Banyo
  

 

Parish Priest:    Rev Fr Bernie Gallagher     Ph:  3324 3874      bgallagher@bne.catholic.net.au                  

         (this number is for after hours emergencies only) 

 

Parish Office:      136 Buckland Road, Nundah  4012  Ph:  3324 3870    

        (cnr Buckland Road & Bage Street) 

        Monday - Friday 9.30am - 4.30pm               nundah@bne.catholic.net.au 
 

    Parish Secretary:         Ms Madonna Riggall                           

    Finance Officer (Thursday):     Mrs Kellie Darben  

    Sacramental Coordinator:  Mrs Angela Greathead           sc.nundah@bne.catholic.net.au 
  

 Parish Computer Project :  John Carr        Ph. 3266 1119    parish_computers@bigpond.com  
 

 

Safeguarding Children and Vulnerable  

Adults Representative:    Ms Catherine Byrnes    Ph:  3267 5222     THE VOICE BNYG  

Youth Activities Coordinator:  Joachim Thetadig    joachim.thetadig@gmail.com       thevoice@weebly.com  
   

 

St Pius’ Primary      Apperley Street, Banyo       Ph:  3267 7306    pbanyo@bne.catholic.edu.au 

St Joseph’s Primary      16 Leslie Street, Nundah       Ph:  3266 2405     pnundah@bne.catholic.edu.au 

Mary MacKillop College   60 Bage Street, Nundah       Ph:  3266 2100       mmc@mmc.qld.edu.au 

mailto:grace@dragonflyministries.net.au

